
 St Asaph Running Club Annual General Meeting Tuesday 4th October 2011

 7.30pm at Bryn Dinas, St Asaph.

Present: John Wynne-Jones,   Louise K-Robson,  Adam Smith,  Colin Briody, Rose Briody, Sue Parry

Apologies:-Lisa Lindsay, Sam, Craig, Simon, Rachel, Paula

Minutes from AGM 14th October 2010 Read and agreed

Junior members would be welcome once the Club became more successful, which we now feel we are ready for.

Treasurers Report -  Martin Austin

£185 in credit

Secretaries Report  - Louise K-Robson

Louise resigned her position due to Health reasons

Chairmans Report  - John Wynne-Jones

The Club has been successful in the fact that we are still meeting to run regularly.  Although not in great numbers usually, we have had 22 runners on one occasion.  Outsiders that joined us have stated that they like the informality of the nights and have all been made welcome.  Hopefully we will keep going through the winter months again.  A good social gathering with some serious training.

Election of Officers:-

Chairperson - John Wynne Jones happy to stay, proposed by LKR, seconded by MA, agreed by all

Secretary – Vacant.  Rose Briody proposed by CB, seconded by JWJ, agreed by all

Treasurer – Martin Austin happy to stay proposed by JWJ, seconded by SP, agreed by all

Social Secretary – Sam Foulkes happy to stay proposed by LKR, seconded by MA, agreed by all

Welfare Officer – Lisa Foulkes happy to stay proposed by JWJ, seconded by MA, agreed by all 

Closing of the AGM

8.00pm General Meeting Proceeded and Social Night

1.  Affiliation to Welsh Athletics Association

JWJ proposes to apply to the WAA now. Completing the application and sending off to the WAA.  Confirming the costs as £50 per Club and £15 to individual members, which includes Insurance Cover.  Discussion on the charges for each member of St Asaph Runners to include the WAA from now on, agreed at £25 with WAA and £15 without WAA.  Membership running from March 31st with new members joining us from December 31st having free membership until March 31st running 1 night only per week.

2.  Run Nights

Monday still being the main night with beginners welcome.  Thursday more informal for those who have been coming longer who know the format.  Rota to be drawn up for Monday nights with a person being responsible for looking after beginners, checking for back markers and questioning on previous experiences, goals and health matters.  RB to organise

Handicapped Runs organised once a month or longer runs once a month possibly on a Sunday morning.  Local clubs invited along. Parkrun not worked out so stopping for now.  MA to organise

Marsh Tracks discussed as lighting available through the Winter months. LKR to research

Encourage runners to wear reflective clothing.

Next run on Monday 6.30 from Parish Car Park to try out other routes and feedback about lighting, and accessibility etc for future club nights staying in St Asaph if possible.

3.  Organising our own event.

Supporting the Sport Relief Mile in March, using the bunting from the Council to make it more festive.  T shirts designed with Star runners.  MA to research

Banners for Star runners JWJ to research

4. Next Social Committee Meeting

Tuesday 1st November at 7.30 

The Swan.

AOB

2012 possible events 5 mile or 10 mile.

Christmas Social Bod Erw first week of December.  JWJ to research

Meeting closed at 9.30

